
The Trestleboard 

Unity Lodge No. 367 F & AM 

Vol. 16 No. 3, March 2018 

WWW.KENOSHAMASONS.ORG 

Lodge Phone 262-657-5575 

 
2018 Officers 

 
Worshipful Master 

Denny Krahn 262-716-6110 
wm@kenoshamasons.org 

 
Senior Warden 

Gordy Charlton 262-697-8573 
 

Junior Warden 
Jeff Woosley 262-483-0427 

jw@kenoshamasons.org 
 

Senior Deacon 
Joe Sofie 815-321-3375 
sd@kenoshamasons.org 

 
Junior Deacon 

Tom Hamilton 262-764-0805 
 

Lodge Counselor 
Bob Haggarty 262-308-2920 

counselor@kenoshamasons.org 
 

Tiler 
Jim Gename 262-604-1361 

joanpfeifer@aol.com 
 

Senior Steward 
Andy Sabin 262-939-8685 
andrews0731@gmail.com 

 
Secretary/Treasurer/Editor 

Bob Burgermeister 262-654-6190 
sec@kenoshamasons.org 

 

 
 

 
We will have a catered dinner at 6:00 PM before our 

March 1st meeting. Reservations are absolutely 
required and must be made by February 26th. The cost 
is $10 per person and you are responsible for that fee 
even if you don’t show up. RSVP to the Junior Warden 

(jw@kenoshamasons.org) 

 
 

Message from the East 

Brothers all, 
The time is flying fast and we are already heading into 
March.  There are a lot of great things happening right now at 
Unity.  On March 1st, we will be holding two Entered Apprentice 
Degrees.  We will start with an amazing Hungry Man thanks to 
Laurie and Wayne at 6pm, followed by initiating two men into the 
world’s greatest fraternity.  We will be having a Fellow Craft degree 
on 3/15.  More great news is we have petitions out, we are 
interviewing prospective candidates, and I am receiving more calls 
about men wanting to join Unity Lodge.  We are going to be 
holding a Reunion Dinner, so please “Save the date” for April 
5th and come out and see some brothers you may not have seen in 
a while.  We will be holding another shotgun raffle soon. This 
year’s prizes include a nice shotgun, a gift certificate to Hob Nob or 
$200/cash, and also some art work.  You will see more coming 
soon on that.  Thank you to all the brothers who have reached out, 
and have provided insight on what we can do to continue growing 
Unity.  We are looking into having a blood drive in late spring, and 
discussing other community events that we can take part in.   I 
hope to see everyone for the upcoming degrees, and if there is 
anything we can do, please let us know. 
Fraternally, 
WM Denny Krahn 
 

  

 
 

 

 
March Birthdays  
03/01 Don W. Glenn 

03/07 Bruce A. Christianson 
03/13 Gary V. Shuler 
03/13 Keith R. Matus 

03/14 Thomas Hamilton 
03/30 Christopher D. Van Damme 

03/31 Eugene C. Travis, Jr 
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Joppa Lodge #9, MW Prince Hall F&AM  
Joppa Lodge #9 meets on the 2

nd
 and 4

th
 Sunday of 

each month.  Lodge opens at 6 PM. 

 

 
 

Job’s Daughters Bethel #77 
 
Hello Masonic Family, 
We hope to see you at some of our upcoming meetings. 
Meetings are held every second Tuesday and fourth Saturday 
each month.  
If you know of anyone who may be interested in joining Job’s 
Daughters, please feel free to contact Mom Alicia Bohman at 
(262)488-7172. 
 
Jobie love,  
Mom Alicia Bohman 
 Bethel Guardian, Bethel #77 

 

In The South 
 On March 1

st
 Unity Lodge will confer the degree of 

Entered Apprentice on two new Brothers. As your Junior 
Warden this year I’m looking forward to this not only because it 
means we will have two new brethren for Unity Lodge, but this 
will also be the first time in the twenty-four years since I was 
raised a Master that I will be a part of conferring a degree. I am 
deeply honored to be a part of welcoming our new Brothers as 
well as more than a little nervous. 
 As I write this, my study materials are at hand and 
already reviewed several times over. I know I will continue 
reviewing them until March 1

st
. I will also visit another Kenosha 

Lodge next week to witness their conferring the degree of 
Entered Apprentice to a new Brother of their Lodge and our 
Fraternity. That will be the first time I am present for an 
Entered Apprentice degree since my own Entered Apprentice 
at Southport Lodge in 1993. Not much more than a week after 
that, on March 1

st
 I will participate in conferring the Entered 

Apprentice degree at Unity Lodge. You might think I’d want as 
small of an audience of Brothers as possible at Lodge in case I 
make a mistake, but you’d be wrong. I’d love to see the Lodge 
full that night. 
 Come join us at Lodge for our Hungry Man and stated 
meeting on March 1

st
. Our only business that night is 

welcoming two new Brothers to our Fraternity. Witness the 
degree work and show our new Brothers the Fraternal 
fellowship of Unity Lodge. 
Bro. Jeff Woosley, JW 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Behind the Desk 

Degree work is coming soon. Show up! Help out! 
A new raffle is coming soon! Watch for your tickets. 
A reunion dinner is coming soon. Join us! 
Spring is coming soon! None too soon, eh? 
 
I’ll see you in Lodge! 
 
Fraternally, 
Bob Burgermeister, HPM 
Editor, Web Manager and Secretary/Treasurer 

sec@kenoshamasons.org 

 

The Trestleboard (Vol. 16, No. 3) is an irregular publication of Unity 
Lodge #367, F&AM, 4320 Washington Road, Kenosha, Wisconsin 
53144-4250 Send comments or suggestions to:  
editor@kenoshamasons.org 

 

 

 
 

 

Dates to Remember  
March 2018 

Feb 25 – Joppa 6:00 PM 

Mar 1 – Unity Stated 7 PM (Dinner @6 PM) 

Mar 11 – Joppa 6:00 PM 

Mar 15 – Unity Stated 7 PM 

Mar 25 – Joppa 6:00 PM 

Apr 6 – Unity Stated 7 PM (Reunion) 

 

March Masonic Anniversaries  
Lowell E. Bailey 

Roger R. Kreuscher 
Clarence D. Gerlach 

Harold E. Scherer 
Dannye R. Boxx 
Francis R. Young 

Robert J. Burgermeister 
Scott A. Mielke, Sr 

W. William G. Hahnfeldt 
Gene R. Ingram

 
Trestleboard Deadline is the 15

th
 of every month.  Please submit 

articles via email to: editor@kenoshamasons.org 

 

 

In Memorium 
Bro. John Toomey left us and went on to the Celestial 

Lodge Above on February 13, 2018. 
Rest in Peace, Bro. John. 

 

 
 

 

Save The Date! 
Unity Lodge Reunion Dinner April 5, 2018 

Our regularly scheduled Hungry Man dinner 
before our first stated meeting of the month is 

being replaced this April with a Reunion Dinner. 
Come see visit and enjoy a great dinner with 

brothers you may not have seen as recently as 
you would like. 

Save the Date! April, 5 2018   



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


